
NOR TH STAR~ 
health system 

February 23, 2015 

Vered A. Shaffer 

Materials Licensing Branch 

Region 111 Office 

2443 Warrenville Rd. Suite 210 

Lisle, IL 60532 

RE: NRC License #21-18586-01, Control #585550 

Dear Vered Shaffer: 

Per your communication to us ~ated February 20, 2015 (attached), we are requesting the following: 

Removal of any byproduct mat~rial under 10 CFR 31.11 - the use of prepackaged kits of 10 millicuries 

for in vitro studies from our license. 

Per the additional information listed above, we would ask that our request for license renewal be 

granted with the removal of 31.11 criteria on our license. 

If you have any further questions or concerns, you can contact me at connie.koutouzos@northstarhs.org 

or at 906265-0402. Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~( 
Connie Koutouzos 

President/CEO 

Northstar Health System 
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U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

CONVERSATION RECORD ..... 
NAME OF PERSON(S) CONTACTED OR IN CONTACT WITH YOU 

Sharon Dedo 

E-MAIL ADDRESS 

sharon.dedo@northstarhs.org 

ORGANIZATION 

Aspirus North ST AR. Inc. 

LICENSE NUMBER(S) 

21-18586-01 

SUBJECT 

DOCKET NUMBER(S) 

030-13903 

CONTROL NUMBER(S) 

585550 

Our review of your request for license renewal received on December 24, 2014. 

SUMMARY 

DATE OF CONTACT 

0 1--( 20, , _) 
TELEPHONE NUMBER 

(906) 265-0463 

DATE OF SIGNATURE 

0 i-1 2..o { l -s-
TYPE OF CONVERSATION 

DE-MAIL 

0 TELEPHONE 

D INCOMING 

0 OUTGOING 

We have reviewed your request for license renewal and find that we are unable to continue this action until we have received 
additional information outlined below. Include your response in a signed and dated cover letter. The letter can either be faxed to 
630-515-1259 or it can be scanned into a pdfand emailed to the email address below. 

If you have any questions, you can reach me at (630) 829-9862 or vered.shaffer@nrc.gov. 

As discussed, we expect to receive your written response on or before March 6,2015. 

Continue on Page 2 

ACTION REQUIRED (IF ANY) 

ACTION REQUIRED 
The NRC has received your application for license renewal. In the application it states that you would like to continue to be 
authorized for any byproduct material under I 0 CFR 3 I. I I - prepackaged kits of I 0 millicuries for in vitro studies. You also requested 
the removal of Dr. Dale R. Shampo as an authorized user. Dr. Sham po was the only authorized user on your license for 31.11. Please 
let me know if you would like to have any of your other authorized users be authorized for 31.11 or if you would like to remove the 
use of prepackaged kits from your license. 

Continue on Page 3 

NAME OF PERSON DOCUMENTING CONVERSATION 

Vered A. Shaffer, Materials Licensing Branch, Region III Office, 2443 Warrenville Road, Suite 210, Lisle, Illinois 60532 
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